



The best for everyone, the best from everyone

Dear Parents and Carers,

At Marton Primary Academy and Nursery, the safety of our children, staff and parents is paramount in everything we do. Following the Government announcement last night, we are moving to remote learning as instructed. We will endeavour to do our very best to ensure that all of our children are supported emotionally and academically while they are not in school.

We will ensure the following:

- Each child is provided with a daily timetable so it is clear when each lesson starts and finishes.
- Class teachers and teaching assistants will make regular contact with each family.
- All children have access to high quality remote education resources.
- Our children who usually access our bespoke SEND provision continue to access this provision remotely.
- Provide all of the resources that the children need and printed resources for any children who do not have suitable online access.
- Loan a laptop to families who informed school that they do not have an appropriate device at home, once the loan agreement has been completed.
- Provide live lessons through Microsoft Teams.
- Provide regular feedback for the children.
- Provide food vouchers for children who are entitled to free school meals.

We ask that parents ensure the following:

- Please collect the resource pack from school today at the time and place you would normally collect your child.
- School has your most up-to-date contact details.
- The loan agreement is completed for any school equipment which is loaned to you.
- Your child has a safe, quiet place to work.
- Microsoft Teams is downloaded on to your child's device to enable them to access live lessons.

















The best for everyone, the best from everyone

- Your child is dressed and ready to start learning for 9:00 a.m.
- Other family members are dressed appropriately if accessing the same room while your child is using Teams.
- Personal information is out of camera shot e.g. address, bank details.
- Report any concerns about your child's learning at home to school.

We ask that children ensure the following:

- Use the conduct expected in school when attending live lessons.
- Complete all work to the best of their ability.
- Tell an adult if they do not have the appropriate resources or if they need clarification on a task.
- Follow our internet safety rules at all times.

We understand that Microsoft Teams will be new to some of our parents and carers. We will send out further instructions on how to log on etc and staff will be on hand if you require any support.

As always, we very much empathise with the challenges that our families are facing as we move into the latest lock down. We will adapt and work together to ensure that our children remain happy and safe.

Mrs A.Coyle Head of School











